

Pembroke Regional Hospital MEMO

To: All Staff

From: Kim Haley, Manager, Patient Information Centre

Date: September 9, 2025

Subject: Strike Action at Canada Post – PRH Post Services

Members of the Canadian Union of Postal Workers (CUPW) are in a legal Strike Position effective 25 September, disrupting the normal Canada Post Corporation (CPC) mail system within Canada.

For a full strike, PRH Units are to institute the following mail reduction measures locally:

- a. Only essential correspondence shall be sent.
- b. Maximum use of mail alternatives such as:
 - i. Hand delivery;
 - ii. Use of established interfaculty courier resources Dynacare;
 - iii. Facsimile;
 - iv. E-mail, non-PHI; and
 - v. Bulk Couriered (prepared by units).
- c. Switchboard will only be accepting mail for the interfaculty courier service Dynacare.
- d. There will be another memo announcing the termination of these procedures once the strike is over.